
 
PRESENT: Cllrs Archer, Ashdown, Edwards, Gray, Mackenzie, Minter, Oliver, Ridgley, Standage, Wright, 

Williams and Young 
Staff: Liz Folley and Helen Ambridge 

Invited to attend: County Councillors Kate Gregory and Nigel Champken-Woods 

District Councillors Ian White and Lynn Lloyd 

 

Minutes of the FULL COUNCIL MEETING  held on Monday 5th July 2021  

 

1. Apologies for absence: Cllrs Archer, Edwards, Gray 

C.Cllrs Gregory and Champken-Woods and D. Cllr Ian White 

 

2. Declarations of Interest: None 

 

3. Public Question Time: No public present 

 

4. County Councillor and District Council Reports  
To receive report from District Councillors Lynn Lloyd and Ian White. SODC has been really busy 

with the court case by Biobundance. 5 year land supply is in question but it is believed that the 

Chinnor Neighbourhood plan should give Chinnor the necessary protection development 

encroachment. Natural England has a template to look at extensions to the AONB this will go 

through consultation.  

To receive report from County Councillors Kate Gregory and Nigel Champken-Woods. With the 

Mill Lane road improvements likely to be seriously delayed due to Thames Water the council has 

asked to find out what will happen with the funding that was designated from OCC for this project.  

 

5. Minutes of the last meeting: To approve as a correct record the Minutes of the Meeting held 
on 7th June 2021. 
 

6. Minutes of Committees: To note the minutes and consider any recommendation arising from 

 the following committee meetings: 

a) Planning Committee held on 14th June 2021 

b) Finance and General Purposes Committee held on 21st June 2021 

 

7. Casual Vacancy SODC democratic team have stated that there were not enough responses to 

 call an election and that council should fill the vacancy by Co-option  

 

8. Review of Earmarked and General Reserve Accounts The report was scrutinized, undertstood 

and agreed  

 

9. Correspondence and other matters to discuss:  

9.1 To note any matter that a councillor would like considered on the next agenda. 

 EV charging point – quotes being obtained for the extra groundwork that is necessary to be 

 discussed  

9.2 Update from HR chairman The PC office will be open from the 19th July Monday – Thursday  

 9am – 1pm. It was agreed that the council meetings will continue in the main function room for 

 the foreseeable future. 

 
Meeting concluded at 20.28 

 

 

Chairman………………………………….Dated………………………………….. 


